
 

Barrowby Church of England   
Primary School 

Dear Parents/Carers 

What another very busy week we have all enjoyed at Barrowby CE Primary School.  It was 

lovely to see so many children at the New Year’s Disco earlier in the week.  Can you believe 

how quickly the time is going?  I hope you enjoy reading this week’s Newsletter. 

 

Len Batey-Headteacher 

Events In School 

Grantham Foodbank Appeal 

On behalf of the Grantham Foodbank, we would like to say a massive 

thank you for your support in the Christmas appeal for 2023. 

Foodbanks across the country are seeing an increase in demand and 

sadly this is reflected in the number of clients visiting Grantham 

Foodbank, some for the very first time. 

 
At this time of year, the pressure for parents to keep their family fed and to provide 

gifts is extremely difficult and many are struggling.  

 
So thank you for all your generous donations.  Whether it is food, money, or toys, the 

Grantham Foodbank were able to help give our vulnerable community some comfort 

and release some of the pressure.  

 

Please remember we have a collection point in the school foyer, all year round. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                           Newsletter 12th January 2024 

Then they opened their treasures and presented him with 
gifts of gold, frankincense and myrrh.   Matthew 2:11  

As a Church school family, we strive for excellence, ensuring that we all feel happy, valued and 
loved.  We aim to provide an exciting, innovative, and relevant curriculum that enables all to 
‘shine’ and develop as creative, respectful and independent citizens.  We seek to promote 
equal opportunities for all so that each individual is encouraged to achieve their full potential 
and become lifelong learners who can make a positive contribution to society.  

   

          Happy                  Valued                       Loved 

 

 

 DIARY DATES  
Dates for the School Year can be found  

on our website. CLICK HERE  to go to 

the calendar.  

Thursday 18th January 
Year 2 & Year 3 Roots To Food 

Workshop 

 

 

 

 

Friday 19th January 
Large Schools Sportshall Athletics - 

Selected children 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 22nd January 
Extra-Curricular Clubs/Activities 

Commence 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 25th January 

Year 5 Swim Team Trials 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 25th January 
KS2 Boccia - The King’s School 

Sports Hall - Selected Children 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 31st January 

FOBs Reception & KS1 Movie Night 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Tuesday 9th January 
FOBs KS2 New Year Disco 

 

Visit our school’s page by 
CLICKING HERE. 

 
Governor Meetings 

FGB Meeting 

Tuesday 30th January 2024 

http://www.barrowby.lincs.sch.uk/calendar.asp
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089240805621


NSPCC Reception 

On Tuesday 9th January, Mrs Banfield shared with our Reception children the ‘Let’s Talk PANTs’ 
Toolkit.  The children explored what the acronym PANTS as well as singing along to the PANTS song.   
 
A very important message: every child should feel safe and all children should ‘Speak Out and Stay 
Safe.’ 
 

NSPCC Key Stage 1 

Also on Tuesday 9th January, the children in Key Stage 1 attended an NSPCC Assembly, 

led by Mrs Selby.  During the assembly, the children found out about the importance of 

speaking out to stay safe -SPEAK OUT, STAY SAFE.  In a safe environment, the children 

learned about some of the things that are not ok.  A cuddly green speech bubble (Buddy) 

helped them to understand this and at various points they had to say 'This is not 

ok'.  Please take this opportunity to speak to your children about what to do if something 

is worrying them and help them to think of all of the safe and trusted adults in their lives.   

 

There will be an opportunity for the children to continue  this work -  'Speak Out, Stay Safe' in their classes the 

week beginning 15th January.  All materials have been provided to the school by the NSPCC. 

 

NSPCC Key Stage 2 

Following the KS1 assembly, our KS2 children attended an assembly from the NSPCC, led 

by Miss Sugden.  The children were reminded of the importance to ‘speak out and stay 

safe’.  They were also told about the kinds of abuse some children may experience and 

how this is not OK and that they can turn to a trusted adult or Child Line for help.  The 

child line number is 0800 1111.  The children demonstrated real maturity and a good level 

of understanding. 
 

KS2 New Year Disco 

On Tuesday 9th January, our Y3, 4, 5 and 6 children enjoyed their annual disco to the beats 

of ‘Dan, Dan...the music man!’ The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and 

were  definitely ‘dressed to impress.’ Throughout the evening the children enjoyed dancing, 

the refreshments provided by FOBs and a raffle at the end of the evening. The event raised a 

fantastic £356.63!     

 
A huge thank you to our FOBs members for giving their time to prepare the       

refreshments, before the disco, as well as supporting the children throughout the 

evening; to members of staff for staying and supervising our children and to Mr 

Poole for delivering another spectacular disco at Barrowby!   

 
Swim Team Trials 

We are pleased to inform you that the swim team trials for our Year 6 spupils have made a great start. We have 

successfully trialled and picked the beginning of what looks like a strong team, and we are excited to see them 

compete in the upcoming Swim Gala.  

 
On Thursday 25th January, we will be holding trials for our year 5 students. We        

encourage all interested children to participate and showcase their skills. Our goal is to 

build a strong and competitive swim team, and we are confident that we will be able to 

do so with the talent and dedication of our children. We look forward to another   

successful round of trials.  
 

Y3 Parent Workshop 

On Thursday 11th January, we held our annual Year 3 Residential Workshop for all our parents of 
Year 3 children, regarding the upcoming visit to the PGL site, at Caythorpe, in September 2024.  It 
was lovely to see many of our parents there.  If you were not able to come or would like to              
review the presentation again please CLICK HERE. 

 

FOBs Meeting 

On Friday 12th January, we welcomed our Friends of Barrowby School as they conducted one of 
their monthly meetings.  These meetings are published on our school Newsletter and all are        
welcome to attend for a cuppa and a chat.  Thank you to all that our FOBs team do for our school. 

https://barrowbyschool.primarysite.media/media/year-3-residential-workshop-1


Online E-Safety Newsletter 

The E-safety Newsletter January 24 edition focuses on New devices and 

setting up parental controls. It also discusses YouTube, its age rating and 

what if a child is under the age of 13 and how to make YouTube safer. 

Please click here to read the Newsletter.  

 

Staffing Update 
We have said heartfelt goodbyes to Mrs Howitt in our Wrap Around Care           

provision as she moves on to an exciting new adventure. We would like to thank 

her for her continued support and care for the children over the years and we are 

sure you will join us in wishing her every happiness in the future. 

 
We would also like to welcome Miss Burley to our Wrap Around Care provision, Miss Burley also works with us 

in school in the role of Lunchtime Supervisor.  We are sure you will join us in welcoming Miss Burley to her new 

additional role in school. 

 

Parental Reminders 

Year 2 & Year 3 Roots To Food Workshop 

On Thursday 18th January 2024, we are extremely excited to be welcoming Darren 

Tinkler of Roots to Food back into school. Darren Tinkler is the founder of Roots to 

Food, he is a fully qualified and  experienced Chef who has decades of experience in 

education, hospitality and nutritional management.  

 
During the day, each class of children will visit the hall and enter our ‘pop-up kitchen.’ They will have the           

opportunity to participate in preparing and cooking  ‘Keftedes’ (Greek Meatballs). Both classes will  learn  a little 

bit more about the principles of food safety and hygiene and develop further their understanding of diet and 

healthy eating, from a qualified and experienced chef.  At the end of their ‘pop-up kitchen experience,’ the chil-

dren will have the opportunity to taste the food that they have prepared. Washable aprons and chef hats will be 

provided by the school. 

 
We are pleased to inform you that the full cost of this event will be subsidised by the 

school. We are very much looking forward to the delicious aromas and seeing the         

wonderful dishes the children will prepare, at this term’s ‘pop-up kitchen.’ 

 

 

Large Schools Sportshall Athletics - Selected Children 
The indoor Large Schools Sportshall Athletics competition takes place on Friday 19th 

January at the Grantham Meres. The competition is open to students in Year 5 and 6, 

and will feature a variety of events including running, jumping, and throwing. This is a great 

opportunity for your child to showcase their athletic abilities and to compete against oth-

er students from the area. 

 

All children are required to have their full PE kit and a water bottle in school for this visit. The children will be  

transported to Grantham Meres Sports Stadium and returned to school by coach where they can have their lunch 

at the usual time in school. We advise you to ensure your child has a good breakfast before the day of the      

competition! Unfortunately, we have been advised, due to the competition taking place in the Table Tennis     

Centre, there will not be the facility for spectators due to space. We look forward to an exciting morning of   

competition and are excited to see our pupils representing the school with pride! 

 

Extra-Curricular Clubs/Activities 

Extra-Curricular clubs will commence week commencing Monday 22nd January 2024. 

 

Year 5 Swimming Gala Trials 
This year, we are taking our Year 5 children to the swimming pool to trial       

children for membership to our swimming team on Thursday 25th January. The    

Meres Leisure Centre requires boys to wear appropriate trunks (not shorts) and 

all children, (boys and girls) to wear a swimming cap.  

Thank you for continued support. 

https://www.barrowby.lincs.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1831&type=pdf


Extra-Curricular Clubs 
Please find below the extra-curricular activities available for the Spring term. Please ensure that all selections have 

been made via Parentmail by Wednesday 17th January at 9.00am when bookings for our Spring extra-

curricular activities will close.  

 

If an after-school activity is over-subscribed, we may need to allocate places on a ‘names out of a hat ’basis. 
You will be notified by Parentmail on Friday 19th January If your child has been allocated a place on the        

after-school activities only. 

 
Clubs/extra curricular activities will begin in the week beginning Monday 22nd January 2024 (unless otherwise 

stated), and end for the term week ending Friday 15th March 2024. (unless otherwise stated) Please keep this 

information in a safe place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Wrap Around Care Booking Update 
To create a more streamlined booking process, from Thursday 1st February you 

will now be able to select your booking requirements for Breakfast and                

After-School club on the one template on your Iris Parentmail App.  

 
For assistance making your bookings, please refer to the instruction guide provided 

to you in our Wrap Around Care bookings update letter provided on Parentmail. 

For all bookings prior to this date, please continue to make bookings as you would 

normally do so.  

 
As a school we believe that communicating with parents is vitally important; ensuring our parents receive the 

correct information about all aspects of school life at the right time, we work very hard to communicate           

effectively. All of our communications to parents are issued via Parentmail.  

 

Parentmail is an online communication tool, you are automatically registered with Parentmail when your child 

starts school. Parentmail helps make life for parents much easier; with your App you can: 

 

• View messages 

• Make payments electronically 

• Reserve tickets for school events 

• Complete forms, surveys and give permissions for school visits/events 

• Book SEND review meetings and Parent-Teacher Consultations 

• Make bookings for Wrap Around Care provision 

• Urgent communications are issued via text message 

 

Please check your child’s account regularly for any updates. 

 
The best way to use ParentMail is to download the free app. Using the 

app you can easily keep track of all messages from school (instead of cluttering 

your inbox!), report a pupil absence, pay for items, organise    parents evenings 

appointments and attendance at events and complete online forms.  

 

If you require assistance with Parentmail, please contact the school office on 01476 566121. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 

Old School 

Weekly House Point Totals 

ARMSTRONG 

376 
CHICHESTER 

432 
SCOTT 

425 



The Farm Kitchen - Hot School Meals 
Have you ordered your hot school meals with our hot school meal provider, The Farm Kitchen? The deadline for 

ordering your hot school meals for the week commencing Monday 22nd January is Tuesday 16th January at 

3.00pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


